



*Halcombe will be a safe, supportive and progressive community.
It will be attractive, valued by all and well connected to the wider district.*

Minutes OF THE HALCOMBE COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT GROUP

Monday 2 May 2022 7pm

PRESENT: Jeanette Henderson (Chair), Barbara Davies, Richard Bain, Maureen Lambert, Vicki Powell, Cr Stewart Campbell, Mayor Helen Worboys, Rachel Lane (Zoom)

1.1 Apologies: Peter Beck

(Moved: Jeanette Seconded: Vicki)

1.2 Correspondence In

- Letter from St John re: AED delay
- MDC newsletter –Keeping your community in the loop
- MDC – Comprehensive First Aid and Psychological training
- Manawatu Rural Support – moved office
- Midcentral RATs information
- Joint Annual Community Committee Forum – Wednesday 4th May 5 – 7pm
- Marilyn Ellis – Researching War Memorials – Edmund Aitkenhead from Halcombe
- MDC – Draft Waste Management & Minimisation plan
- Suzi – abandon kittens, she can rehome one

Out

- Reply to Georgia Monk
- Reply to Marilyn Ellis
- Shared Community Info with community

1.3 Confirmation of previous minutes:

That the minutes from the previous meeting held on 4 April 2022 be accepted as a true and correct record.

(Moved: Maureen Seconded :Vicki)

1.4 Matters Arising from 4 April 2022 minutes:

- Waste Management Plan
 - Blue bins to be issued. Concern about wind blowing bins over. Discussion
 - Cost: 1. Bins replace bags. \$30 extra
 - Curb side recycling with composting option & glass recycling
 - Equates to \$200 p/a for Halcombe residents
 - Jeanette queried outsourcing of services. Cr Campbell explained
- Joint Community Chairs forum. Attending: Maureen, Richie, Jeanette, Rachel
- Phone book. Advertisers to be contacted, new map from Council inside back cover
- Civil Defence
- Re branding

Send reminder to Community

Rachel to share the load for contacting advertisers

Jeannette Henderson to contact Cr Alison Short

Jeannette Henderson to contact Janine Hawthorne

Jeannette Henderson to write to Mayor

<ul style="list-style-type: none"> Speed Limit changes. Approved. Discussion on results did not happen at Council Mtg. Stuart advised that submissions can be made to Council if residents feel strongly against the changes. Garage Sale 	<p>Helen to ask for re-discussion at Council, HCDG not in agreement with result</p> <p>To be organised by Play Centre</p>
<p>Action Sheet</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> 1. Roding. Culvert pipes for walkway. Logging truck on berm Footpath lichen Signs Pearce Street metal Lights in Halcombe CBD 	<p>Actioned</p> <p>Auctioned</p> <p>Rec Services</p> <p>Installed</p> <p>Not actioned</p> <p>Transaction #: 70169</p>

2.0 FINANCIAL BUSINESS

<p>2.1 Financial Report</p> <p><i>That the Financial Report showing an overall total balance of \$22,881.82 at 01 April be accepted.</i></p> <p>See attached Financial report for payments made and received in April. (Moved: Rachel Seconded: Barb)</p>
<p>2.2 Invoices for approval</p> <p>\$143.75 (ANZAC Account) Fauldings Sound</p> <p>\$73.83 (ANZAC Account) Reimbursement R. Bain – ANZAC Flags</p> <p>\$175.35 (General Account) Reimbursement J. Henderson – Lantern Festival</p>
<p>2.3 MDC Reimbursements</p> <p>Rachel to sent to Janine reimbursements for last 2 years</p>

3.0 COUNCIL BUSINESS

<p>Council Report: Stuart Campbell.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Congratulations on successful ANZAC Day services Mangaweka Bridge opening Day 20 May Drainage & Waste By Laws – submissions by 13 June Elections in October. Encourage people to stand Three Waters Govt committed to implement this. Mayor Helen outlined Govt. Plans to undermine Councils. <p>Thanks to Mayor for work involved in this.</p>
--

4.0 GENERAL BUSINESS

<p>4.1 Focus #1 – Walkway and Domain (Vicki)</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Nothing to report 	
<p>4.2 Focus #2 – Hall (Maureen)</p>	
<p>Usage – April</p> <p>Yoga, HCDG, HCT, ANZAC</p>	
<p>Bookings for May</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Yoga, Bike Manawatu, Bubbles & Boobs fundraiser, Gospel Group 	
<p>Discussion/Activity</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Renewed interest for large gathering, taking booking from website for June, Aug and Sept so far Maintenance – new plugs for the kitchen sinks, replacing some chipped crockery Stacking chairs – too expensive Hole in roof near flagpole fixed by Richie 	<p>Thank you for support especially from Vicki and Richie</p>

<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Tree at front of hall cracking cement 	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • All agreed to remove tree (except Vicki)
---	--

4.3 Focus #3 – Cenotaph & Recreational Area (Rachel/Maureen)	
<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • History Boards – Maureen in touch with Carl Johnston and Peter Shaw of MDC. An agreed budget of \$1000 for the printing of the 1st board. • Iwi and School will have similar format to the Railway board 	

4.3 Subprojects

Roading & Recycling (Richie)	
<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • New procedure at Transfer Station. Need to call them and they will pick up the fly tipping. • Lights in Halcombe CBD and Cenotaph not working 	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Take photos to load to FB • Richie to call it in

Community get-togethers	
<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • ANZAC Day – Good response to the three services. Normal service next year. • <i>Bubbles and Boobs organised for May 21 – tickets \$25</i> • <i>Lantern Festival – Going ahead 23rd July</i> 	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Bex to speak to Rachel re funds

Cemetery Land (Rachel)	
<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Ram still with ewes • Shearing happening tomorrow • Speaking to neighbours to graze their cattle on the land for a little while 	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Rachel doing the dagging

Entrance/Welcome signs (Richie)	
<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Halcombe entry sign reconstructed and erected. Rocks to come. 	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> •

Phone books (Annie)	
<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • To be proofread – see update in Matters Arising at the top of the minutes. • Advertisers to be contacted – Rachel to share this load with committee • New map required from council 	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Rachel to contact Janine Hawthorne

4.5 Other General Business

<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Robbie & Sandra's farewell. Talk to Fire Brigade • St John's defibrillator delayed • Community First Aid training available 	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Jeannette Henderson
---	---

5.0 COMMUNITY COMMUNICATIONS

<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • 	
---	--

6.0 OTHER ITEMS

<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • 	
---	--

Meeting closed 8.52 pm